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COMMUNIQUÉ 
 
The President of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Nicolas Maduro 
Moros, on behalf of the Venezuelan Government and People, expresses his 
heartfelt condolences to the brotherly People and Government of Malaysia, 
for the passing of His Royal Majesty  Al Mu´tassimu Billahi Muhibbuddin 
Tuanku Alhaj Abdul Halim Muádzam Shah Ibni Al- Marhum Sultan Badlishah, 
on September 11th 2017. 
 
The Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela expresses its 
condolences to the state of Kedah in Malaysia and the family of the Sultan 
for this terrible loss.  
 
Venezuela reiterates the principles of brotherhood and solidarity, and joins 
the expressions of regret for the physical disappearance of the two-time 
Head of State of Malaysia, in the periods 1970-1975 as 5th King, and 2011-
2016 as 14th King. 
 
 

Caracas, September 12th, 2017 
 

 
 


